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DPW stated that only 10 of the 55 Parking Control Officers on staff have been with the City at least a 
year.  This is attributed to currently uncompetitive pay rates, as well as only having only one level of 
promotional opportunity.  DPW is working with Civil Service to add more steps in the promotional 
ladder to mediate staff attrition. 
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DPW is doing maintenance and repairs to school zone flashers in hopes of improving 
flasher performance in the upcoming school year.  DPW is also considering whether to 
add more flashers, but has yet to come to a conclusion. 
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EMS noted that new regulations require more specificity in injury reporting, which 
could potentially affect revenues in the event of incorrect coding, as different injuries 
have varying rates.  EMS also noted that the transition to their latest vendor, 
Intermedix is largely completed. 
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The Bureau of Revenue noted that high turnover explains lack of audit productivity in June.  The noted a 
loss of 75% of their auditors, who are currently paid 29% less than the market.  The Bureau is working 
with Civil Service to increase auditor pay, and is also putting together a retention and recruitment plan 
for 2016. 
 
 The Bureau of Revenue will collaborate with OPA to experiment with the effects of language changes in 
letters to businesses can affect the rate of collections. 
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Revenue noted that they have seen early success in the issuance of summonses to 
business owners, yielding $540K since the beginning of May. OPA noted that Revenue 
collections could be an opportunity to experiment with the effects of using different 
language in yielding differences in collection rates. 

23 



24 



Finance noted that the high YTD property tax revenue is largely explained by an uptick 
in 2015 prepayments in addition to 2014 taxes. 

25 



26 



Finance noted that the Sewerage & Water Board is planning to onboard their new 
collections system at the end of March 2016, and anticipates Sanitation collections 
improving in 2016 after staying flat for the past few years. 
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Risk Management noted that 38 of the top 50 most expensive claim payments this 
month were from claims prior to 2012.  Risk will explore the possibility of pursuing 
settlements on some of the legacy claims to reduce the cost of the recurring 
payments, but acknowledged that short-term liquidity could be a hindrance in making 
settlement payouts. 
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Risk noted that in addition to being well ahead compared to prior years in subrogation, 
June numbers may actually be underreported. 
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New claims being down in 2015 seems to be driven mostly by a further decrease in 
claims for departments that generally have lower claims. 
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Benefits Administration and Finance plan to meet with the vendor, UnitedHealth to 
see if they can find claims data that can be reported. 
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Finance conjectured whether departments would be more efficient in their fuel usage 
if they were held responsible for the costs of fuel, rather than EMD.  However, given 
that the predominant fuel user is the NOPD, it would be unlikely to move the needle 
much on fuel usage overall. 
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